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Rene Goodwin

Twenty million. Actually it’s 20 m plus. Here’s another number. 1,004,000 What are 

these numbers? The 20 m plus is the estimated cost to date (that’s public and private 

funds combined) that has been spent on studies and development of the 7 mile stretch 

identified as the Central Delaware. Race Street Pier, the Spring Garden connector 

Street, Washington Avenue Green are just some of what has already been achieved. Of 

course in various stages of planning and implementation are also Pier 68 and the huge 

task of revising Penns Landing, the cost of which is not included in this estimate.

4000 plus thousands more represents the number of persons who gave input in helping 

to create the vision and the 10 objectives (objective 1 was to create an entity to oversee 

waterfront development - it’s known as DRWC).

And the 1,000,000 represents the estimated number of yearly visitors to the waterfront 

according to DRWC. People who come throughout the year for various events and pay 

for parking, stay at hotels, dine out, shop some live here.

These are pretty big numbers and they will continue to grow as work progress for there 

is more to come – a whole lot more.

These “numbers” have already spurred new interest in developers to participate in this 

unique opportunity to develop projects within what may be this City’s most important 7 

mile stretch - Opportunities to build something wonderful and make a profit.

To insure that this work would be done well, from planning to build out, development 

guidelines were created. There was an interim overlay and now there exists a 

permanent overlay. The overlays were and are the road maps on “how to” and “how 

not to” treat this precious tract of land.

But be very clear this is not a City beautification project. This is about possibly 

the largest single development scheme since Ed Bacon envisioned Society Hill, the 

benefits of which are still being realized. This is economic development in its highest 

form. It is and will continue to capture large amounts of investment money, it fosters 

commerce of various kinds, significantly enhances the City of Philadelphia’s national 

and international appeal and honors the Delaware River – the foundation on which this 

City was built.

Land use for this stretch must be chosen carefully. Granting permits to this particular 

project at this particular location was a mistake but there is time to correct the mistake 

and use the land wisely. Tasker Street, where this parcel is situation, is not only to be a 

thru street to the river it is the most Southern thru street of the entire seven miles. It is 

also at the access point to the river walk and Pier 68. 

The entire plan is based on the notion of access to the river which enhances all aspects 

of development. Is this the correct site for this project? Is this the correct land use for 

this site where people and families will walk by or thru to get to the river? Really?

We have no problem with AAA. They may very well be a good neighbor – somewhere, 

in another location. This is not the right location. It is not the best use of the 20m plus 

or the fulfillment of a promise made to the original 4,000 and the 1,000,000 a year who 

put their faith in the belief that the rules would protect the waterfront. Please, fulfill 

this promise.
